Woodthorne Road South Tettenhall Wolverhampton WV6 8LX

erhampton BLX

Tel: **01902 921160**



Web: www.woodthorneprimary.org

Headteacher Mr T Hinkley

Chief Executive Officer Mrs A Cheema OBE Part of Perry Hall Mulit-Academy Trus Company Number: 0856618!

14th July 2022

Sports Day Postponement

Dear Parents/Carers,

As you will all be aware, the Met Office have issued an Amber weather warning of extreme heat next week. Because of this, we have had to make the difficult decision to postpone sports days until Thursday 8th September 2022.

Mon 18 Jul ▲ Tue 19 Jul ▲ → 33°

→ 32°

→ 18°

We sincerely apologise for the inconvenience this change may bring, but, as ever, the safety and welfare of our children and families is our utmost priority. Our risk assessors have deemed any outdoor physical activity after II:30am as too high risk, and therefore we cannot possibly go ahead on the two days originally planned. The new date is Thursday 8th September with KS2 in the morning and KSI in the afternoon (more details will follow before we break up).

Thankyou for your patience and understanding,

Yours Faithfully,

Mr Hinkley Headteacher